
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
Dear	Praying	Brothers	and	Sisters,	 	 	 	 	 									February	14,	2025	
	

Praise	God	we	met	our	goal	of	5k	in	five	days	in	2023	and	2024!	Our	new	goal	for	2025	is	
five	provinces.	We	are	now	trying	to	have	Bible	Clubs	spread	across	five	provinces	this	year.	Praise	
God,	we	officially	launched	the	new	Bible	Club	organization	called	Christian	Citizenship	Inc.	with	its	
own	local	board.	God	blessed	us	with	six	godly	and	highly	skilled	local	men	to	lead	the	ministry.	Our	
mission	verse	is	2	Timothy	3:15:	“And	that	from	a	child	thou	hast	known	the	holy	scriptures,	which	
are	able	to	make	thee	wise	unto	salvation	through	faith	which	is	in	Christ	Jesus.”		

	

• Training:	God	has	allowed	us	to	
train	around	500	Pastors	and	
Christians	as	Bible	club	leaders	
and	teachers.	We	have	also	been	
able	to	share	the	gospel	with	
about	300	public	school	teachers	
through	evangelist	teacher	in-
services.			

• Funding:	Praise	God,	$200,000	
was	raised	for	the	Bible	
Clubs'	2025	budget.	Thank	you	
from	the	bottom	of	our	hearts.	
Praise	God	we	already	received	
our	Virst	donations	for	our	2026	
budget.		

• Curriculum:	Praise	God	we	are	
getting	close	to	having	the	
kindergarten	to	3rd	grade	curriculum	completed.	Lord	willing,	it	will	be	Vinished	by	
February.	The	5,000	sets	curriculum	we	received	was	4th	to	12th-grade	and	we	are	using	that	
for	training	and	teaching	in	the	Bible	clubs.	Please	pray	as	we	are	researching	a	commercial	
printer,	possibly	a	Riso	GL9730,	to	print	the	Virst	test	runs	of	the	K-3rd	grade	curriculum,	
training	materials,	and	devotional	journals	for	the	Bible	clubs.	

	
We	have	been	so	encouraged	by	the	growth	in	the	youth	of	Sagifa	Bible	Baptist	Church	reading	

their	Bibles	and	growing	in	their	prayer	life.	One	young	man	from	the	church	is	attending	GBBC	this	
year.	Please	pray	for	GBBC	as	they	start	up	a	new	school	year	and	for	those	taking	over	Tim’s	
responsibilities	as	he	is	full-time	with	the	Bible	Clubs.	
	

Please	pray	Tim	can	Vinish	his	doctorate	this	year.	He	
is	getting	close,	but	it	depends	partly	on	what	his	
professors	decided.	Praise	God	that	our	unspoken	
request	has	been	answered.	Thank	you	so	much	for	
your	earnest	prayers.		
	

For His glory, 
Tim,	Leandra,	Lydia,	and	Levi	Hawes		


